IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE








15th May, 2003 








Irlam Community Centre,








Locklands Lane,








Irlam.








Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m.








      “ 

 ended:  9.25 p.m.

PRESENT:
Richard Abernethy – in the Chair



Councillors Hudson, Hunt, Jones, Kean, Lightup and Mann

Sybil Norcott – Irlam WI/Chat Moss

Guy Williams – Cadishead Sports JFC

Gordon Ashton – Arthritis Campaign

Nancy Heap – ICHI

Jane McNulty – Irlam Writers Group

Don Baxter – Irlam Probus

Basil Pearson – 1st Cadishead Scouts

Mary Cherry – Over 50’s Local History

Albert Whitehead – Mossvale Residents Association

Gladys Marshall – Irlam Over 50’s

J. Shelley – Friends of Irlam and Cadishead Parks

Beryl Woodcroft – Fiddlers Lane Community Primary School

R. Fairhurst – Salford Community Venture

Clive Brown

} Salford Primary Care Trust

Debbie Kemp
}

Andrew Redgrave – GMAS NHS Trust

Mary Ann Byrne – Community Network

L. Hill


} Local Resident

G. I. Knight

}

P. Marshall

}

B. Hall


}

J. Booth

}

B. J. Hart

}

S. Drinkwater
}

J. Dodd

}

R. Hindley

}

N. Dennery

}

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:



Mike Bleese – Area Co-ordinator



Ursula Sossalla-Iredale – Neighbourhood Co-ordinator

Trupti Patel – Development Services Directorate

John Charlson
} Education and Leisure Directorate



Victoria Harvey
}



Graeme Currie – Community and Social Services Directorate



Claire Edwards – Corporate Services Directorate

86.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Bridie Madden, Ron Parker, Chris Trueblood and Sgt. Turnbull.

The Chairman reported the sad news that former Councillor Tom Holt had recently passed away.

The Chairman (a) indicated that nominations for membership of the Community Committee had been received from (i) Fiddlers Lane Community Primary School (Beryl Woodcroft), (ii) the Arthritis Campaign (Gordon Ashton), and (iii) Craig Hall Day Centre (Jeanette Williams), (b) reported that the next meeting of the Community Committee, to be held on 17th July, 2003, would be the Annual General Meeting, and (c) congratulated Councillor Hunt on his recent re-election.

Councillor Hunt (i) thanked those who had voted for him in the recent elections, (ii) reported that the all postal ballot pilot scheme had been successful, with local turnout having increased to 45%, from 28% at the previous election, and (iii) indicated that should a further all postal ballot take place in the future, a request would be made for Cadishead Library to be used as a vote delivery point, in addition to Irlam Library.

RESOLVED:
THAT the identified representatives from the organisations detailed above be approved as members of the Community Committee. 

87.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the Community Committee held on 20th March, 2003, were approved as a correct record of the meeting, subject to Bridie Madden’s name being included on the attendance list.

88. COMMUNITY COMMITTEE ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an Action Sheet arising from the meeting held on 20th March, 2003, with specific reference to the following:-

(a) Minute 71(a) – Residential Development at Fairhills Road - Levels
Simon Plowman submitted a report indicating that (i) the levels on the site had been checked, (ii) some discrepancies existed between the levels approved and those that had been installed, and (iii) Peel Holdings were currently drawing up an amended plan, which was to be submitted, to see if an alteration to the approved layout, including layout of paths, could be approved.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update be provided in relation to this matter at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(b) Minute 71(b) – Irlam and Cadishead Moss
The Area Co-ordinator (i) reported that David Evans, Development Planning Manager, had confirmed that it would not be possible for the work in relation to Irlam and Cadishead Moss to be taken forward in the near future due to a serious capacity problem in the section, and (ii) indicated that there was unlikely to be a short-term solution to this problem.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(c) Minute 71(i) – City Leisure – Locker Charge
John Charlson (i) provided further clarification with regard to the locker charge of 20 pence per visit that was currently in operation at City Council swimming pools, (ii) highlighted the excellent value offered by the swimming pass and passport facilities, and (iii) indicated that a senior citizen could visit the swimming baths each day throughout the year on which the facility was open to the public, at a cost of 30 pence per visit.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT John Charlson be thanked for his attendance at the meeting.

(d) Minute 74 – Report - Cycling Facilities and Cycling Related Issues
The Area Co-ordinator reported that (i) the above report had been submitted to the meeting of the Cycling Forum, held on 13th May, 2003, but had been deferred for consideration at the next meeting, and (ii) the report was to be considered at the next meeting of the Local Transport Working Group, the date of which was to be arranged.

RESOLVED:
THAT the above report be submitted for consideration to the next meeting of (i) the Cycling Forum, and (ii) the Local Transport Working Group.

(e) Minute 77 – Business Premises located near to Hayes Avenue
The Area Co-ordinator reported that Sgt. Turnbull had indicated that (i) the owner of the above property had been approached in the past with regard to the possibility of improvements being made to security at the premises but none had been undertaken due to cost implications, (ii) the police would continue to respond to calls in respect of the premises, and (iii) it had not been possible for any further action to be taken due to other priorities that had needed to be addressed in the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(f) Minute 79(a) – Residential Development at the former Irlam Shopping Centre
Simon Plowman submitted a report indicating that (i) he had met with residents on 23rd April, 2003 and concerns had been expressed in relation to the application, (ii) revised plans had consequently been submitted, (iii) amended plan letters had been circulated, and (iv) it was likely that a decision would be made in respect of the application by the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel on 5th June, 2003.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(g) Minute 79(b) – Beechfield Elderly People’s Home
Graeme Currie reported that (i) planning permission had been granted on 17th April, 2003, in respect of the above application regarding a two-storey, 60-bedroomed residential care home which would meet the requirements of national care standards, (ii) the development was to be completed by July 2004, and (iii) the staff and residents who had moved out of the building in April, 2003, would be able to move into the new home, should they wish to do so.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT Graeme Currie be thanked for his attendance at the meeting.

(h) Minute 79(c) – Residential Development near to Magenta Avenue
Simon Plowman submitted a report indicating that the following condition had been attached to the planning permission in respect of the above development:

“No dwelling shall be occupied until Magenta Avenue has been made up to adoptable standards and this shall extend up to and including the western boundary to the currently vacated site to the west, to the satisfaction of the Director of Development Services and in accordance with policy DEV1 of the Unitary Development Plan."

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

89. PRINCES PARK MASTER PLAN
Concerns were expressed with regard to the proposed location of the BMX Track, due to its proximity to the accommodation for elderly and disabled people.

The Chairman (a) established that CTAC would be submitting a report regarding the Master Plan to the next meeting of the Community Committee, at which members would be required to make a decision as to whether they supported the Plan, and (b) indicated that, should the Plan be supported by the Community Committee, planning permission would still need to be granted and, therefore, residents would have a further opportunity to raise their objections at the appropriate meeting of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the objection to the proposed location of the BMX Track, as detailed above, be noted.



(2) THAT further consideration be given to the Princes Park Master Plan at the next meeting of the Community Committee, at which a report in relation to the matter was to be submitted.

90. LIFT PROJECT
Clive Brown gave a presentation with regard to LIFT (Local Improvement Finance Trust), with specific reference to the following:

· Background to LIFT.

· What is planned so far in Salford?

· What it means for Irlam and Cadishead.

· Why LIFT?

· Town Centre Health and Social Care Centres.

· Where are we now?

· Next Steps.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the presentation be noted.



(2) THAT Clive Brown be thanked for an informative presentation.



(3) THAT anybody interested in being involved in a sub-group with regard to the LIFT project in Irlam and Cadishead inform Clive Brown of their contact details.

91. GREATER MANCHESTER AMBULANCE SERVICE NHS TRUST
Andrew Redgrave (a) reported that Greater Manchester Ambulance Service NHS Trust were planning to introduce a Community First Responder Scheme in Irlam, (b) provided information with regard to the training that volunteers would be required to undertake (approximately ten hours in total), and (c) gave a demonstration with regard to the use of a defibrillator.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT Andrew Redgrave be thanked for his attendance at the meeting and the information provided.



(3) THAT anybody interested in becoming part of a Community First Responder Scheme in Irlam contact Andrew Redgrave on telephone number 0161-796-7222.



(4) THAT an article in relation to the above scheme be included in a future edition of the Newsletter.

92. ATTENDANCE AT SALFORD HIGH SCHOOLS
Victoria Harvey provided information with regard to a number of initiatives that would be taking place in an attempt to increase attendance at Salford High Schools to the target of 91.9%, which included (i) truancy sweeps, (ii) fast track prosecutions of parents, and (iii) the implementation of reward schemes in respect of children whose school attendance was good, or had recently improved.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT Victoria Harvey be thanked for her attendance at the meeting and the information provided.

93. BUDGET APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED BY THE IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported on the recommendations of the Community Initiatives Budget Panel arising from the meeting held on 30th April, 2003.

The Chairman (a) referred to the three citywide applications that had been considered at the above meeting, (b) reported that concerns had been expressed to Tom McDonald, Assistant Director (Community Services), with regard to the submission of citywide applications for consideration by the Budget Panel which did not contain any evidence as to how the project/service concerned would benefit the people of Irlam and Cadishead, and (c) established that this matter had been discussed at a recent meeting of the Chairs and Deputy Chairs of the City’s Community Committees, at which it had been agreed that further investigation would be carried out in relation to the concerns expressed.

The Chairman (i) referred to the application from Irlam and Cadishead Community Association for the sum of up to £6,500 towards the Community Festival, (ii) explained that it had been necessary for this application to be submitted due to the City Council having withdrawn Events Grants and Community Arts Grants this year, and (iii) indicated that, should the Association be successful in obtaining funding from alternative sources, any underspend would be refunded to the Community Committee.

Jane McNulty indicated that, due to the reported funding difficulties, Irlam Writers Group had volunteered to provide a narrative for the festival by running a series of workshops free of charge.

Roy Hindley (a) referred to the firework display that was to be provided as part of the festival, and (b) reported that the recent increase in relation to the cost of public liability insurance was likely to cause him problems, particularly as the City Council were reluctant to consider smaller businesses, such as his, when allocating larger jobs.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information and comments raised be noted.



(2) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Panel in relation to the applications for funding from the Community Committee with regard to (i) Community Homecare Services, (ii) Listening People, (iii) Salford Mayfest Community Association, and (iv) Irlam and Cadishead Festival Committee, be endorsed.



(3) THAT the Director of Education and Leisure be made aware of (a)  the Community Committee’s regret and disappointment with regard to the withdrawal of the Events Grants and Community Arts Grants this year, and (b) the Community Committee’s concerns regarding the negative impact that the withdrawal of the above grants was likely to have on community capacity building activities in the area.

94. CADISHEAD BYPASS
Trupti Patel reported that a Public Enquiry with regard to side road orders and compulsory purchase orders was due to commence on 28th May, 2003.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

95. POOR APPEARANCE OF PROPERTIES – LIVERPOOL ROAD
Councillor Hunt expressed concern with regard to the poor appearance of some properties located on Liverpool Road.

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Hunt advise Trupti Patel of the addresses of the above properties in order for the concerns raised to be forwarded to the appropriate department at the City Council, with a view to the owner(s) of the properties being informed of the concerns.

96. RESIDENTIAL DEVELOPMENT AT FAIRHILLS ROAD
Community Committee members expressed their concerns with regard to reports that work had commenced on the construction of three blocks of flats at the above site, particularly as the indication had been, throughout the consultation process that had taken place prior to planning permission being granted, that only houses were to be included on the development.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Community Committee’s concerns in relation to (a) the

way that the plans in relation to the above development had been changed, and (b) the height of the blocks of flats, be recorded.




(2) THAT it be noted that, should an application be submitted to

increase the height of the blocks of flats, such an application would be strongly resisted by the Community Committee.

97. SALFORD REDS STADIUM, BARTON
Discussion took place regarding the above planning application and it was noted that the proposed development would have significant implications for Irlam and Cadishead.

RESOLVED:
THAT an officer from the Planning Department be requested to attend the next meeting of the Community Committee in order to provide information in relation to the above planning application.

98. IRLAM AND CADISHEAD LAND AND LOCAL PRODUCE
Councillor Jones reported that (a) a meeting with regard to the above had taken place on 29th April, 2003, the minutes of which were circulated, (b) he would be writing to Peel Holdings requesting information regarding their plans for the land that they had most recently purchased, and (c) a further meeting was to be held on 4th June, 2003.

RESOLVED:
THAT feedback from the above meeting be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

99. FISHING RIGHTS
Simon Plowman submitted a report indicating that (a) the former tip site was owned by Peel Holdings, (b) the remainder, where houses were to be built, was owned by Redrow/Persimmon, (c) fishing rights, etc., would be the domain of the fishing club, and (d) no plans were held over the fishing rights or pegs.

It was reported that it had previously been indicated that the fishing club would not have control over the fishing rights.

RESOLVED:
THAT Trupti Patel arrange for further investigation to be carried out in relation to this matter, and further information be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

100.
IRLAM WRITERS GROUP
Jane McNulty reported that (a) the Group had produced a piece of work that was to be published, and (b) a book launch was to be held on 12th June, 2003.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

101.
NEW PARK – BUCKINGHAM ROAD, CADISHEAD
Councillor Hunt (a) reported that a new park was to be built at Buckingham Road, Cadishead, and (b) indicated that a large number of local children had been involved in the consultation exercise that had taken place with regard to this matter.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

102. IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN 2003-2006
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator (a) submitted a report outlining the proposed consultation process with regard to the production of the Community Action Plan, and (b) reported that the next meeting of the working group was to be held on 11th June, 2003.

RESOLVED:
THAT the consultation process, as detailed in the above report, be undertaken and a draft version of the Community Action Plan be submitted to the next meeting of the Community Committee.

103.
RIDING OF MOTOR BIKES ALONG THE ‘OLD RIVER’
Sybil Norcott reported that members of the Mossland Health Walks Group had expressed concern with regard to problems being caused by young people riding motor bikes along the ‘old river.’

Councillor Jones reported that, as a result of similar concerns that had been expressed by a local resident, a meeting had been arranged, to take place on 29th May, 2003, involving local residents, representatives from the City Council and the local police.

RESOLVED:
THAT feedback from the above meeting be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

104.
KIROV BALLET
John Shelley reported that he had attended the special performance of Swan Lake at The Lowry on 30th April, 2003 and requested that his thanks and appreciation be recorded.

105. YOUTH BANK SALFORD
It was noted that volunteers were required with regard to the above project, which was to be launched on 1st June, 2003, at Salford Watersports Centre, between 11.30 a.m. and 3.30 p.m.

RESOLVED:
THAT anybody interested in becoming involved in the above project contact Sue King on telephone number 0161-778-0360, or Trish Bartlett on telephone number 0161-778-0359.

106. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting would be held on Thursday 17th July, 2003, at St. Mary’s Church Hall, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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